
 
 

Inspiring a love of learning through an education that values the development of the whole child 

29 March 2022             Week 9, Term 1 
 
 

Kia ora koutou 
 

 
Covid-19 situation - Our current cases are: 11 

Kākano:1  Kererū: 1  Tūi: 1 
Kōwhai: 1  Tōtara: 1  Ngaio: 0         Staff with Covid: 1 
Kaikōmako: 3  Kākāriki: 1  Pohutukawa: 1  

 
Total number self-isolating due to being a household contact: 7 children and 2 staff 
 

 All classes have teachers and are operating normally. 
 
Notification – Please would you continue to inform the school if your child develops Covid, especially if 
they have been isolating, but had not previously tested positive. We are required to keep the Ministry of 
Education up-to-date. 
 
 
Birthdays this week - Happy Birthday - Rā whānau ki a koe…. Eldon Evans and 
Te Ahumairangi Reti-Clark, Beauden Tuala-Fata, Frank Dixon and Lucy Lensen 
 

Report - A report on the Start of Year (SOY) picture in relation to Overall Teacher Judgments in 
Reading, Writing and Mathematics is on the website (go to Learning, then Achievement Reports). 
Included is a summary of results of End of Year (EOY) results from 2019 – 2021.  
 

 
Virtue/Taonga Horomata - Patience - Manawaroa (hard work).  
 
“Patience is a form of wisdom. It demonstrates that we understand and accept the 
fact that sometimes things must unfold in their own time.” Jon Kabat - Zinn 
 
Wisdom from the Māori World: E koa koe aianei, ā māku hoki tērā apōpō –  
You rejoice today, but my turn will come tomorrow 
 
 

 

																																				 																																							 	

Activity Who’s Involved Date & Time Cost 
Vision/Hearing Testing Yr 7s, New Entrants Mon 11 Apr, 9.00am  

 
 
 
 

Phone: 475-3018        
Email: office@otari.school.nz        
Bank account: 060561-0017355-00 
 



 
Have a great week everyone. A reminder that the term ends on Wednesday 13 April (14th is a Teacher 
Only Day) 
 
Ngā mihi 
Clifford 
 
 
 
 

 
Racketlon Holiday Programme - Once again Tawa Tennis, Tawa Squash and Wellington 
North Badminton are running the Racketlon holiday programme these school holidays. 
Players rotate around each sport spending 1.5 hours at each club. Qualified coaches will 

take each session.Please note holiday programme is for age 6 years and older. Thursday 28 and Friday 29 April 
2022, 9am - 3pm. Cost per day: $50 or both days for $85. Registrations: https://bit.ly/3ICegs2 
For more information contact Babette at babette@wnba.org.nz or call 2324774  
 
Want to find out more about scouting? We have an exciting new programme this year with new leaders, so if you 
are looking for something new, join us as a Kea (age 5-7), Cub (age 8-10) or Scout (age 11-14). Check us out 
at www.facebook.com/NorthlandScouts or email Northland.Scouts@gmail.com for more information. 
 
Part-time job: Administrator - Wadestown Presbyterian Church is looking for an administrator (eight hours a week) 
- someone with a heart for the community who can use their skills to support the minister and parish volunteers, 
and keep things running smoothly. Check WPC’s website for more details: 
 https://www.wadestownpresbyterian.org.nz/vacancies/. Applications close on Sunday 10 April.   
 

2022 Term Dates 
Term 1: Tues 1 Feb – Wed 13 Apr 
Term 2: Mon 2 May – Fri 8 Jul 
Term 3: Mon 25 Jul – Fri 30 Sept 
Term 4: Mon 17 Oct – Wed 14 Dec 
Teacher Only Days:  14 Apr, Fri 3 June, Fri 19 Aug 

Kids' Easter holiday
sewing classes are now

available!

From: 11th - 24th April
Location: Karori

Ages: 7 - 12 years

Single and half-day
courses are available. 

Sew a circle skirt,
canvas weekender bag,
and more

Book now - www.annalee.co.nz


